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Update from the Barkleys 
Thank you to our partners. Couldn't do it without you! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Family, Friends and Faithful Partners, 
 

Greetings from Santiago. We hope everyone is well 
and that the Lord is blessing you, your families and 
ministries. 

 
The last couple years have presented many 
challenges, but God has shown Himself faithful. Not 
only has God remained faithful, but His children in 
Chile have been faithful as well. 

 
We are so happy to report, that in the midst of the 
incredible adversity of a global pandemic, the 
United Pentecostal Church of Chile has grown. 
Here are a couple pictures of our newest church, 
located in a very remote area in Chile Chico, Aisén 
Provence. To the best of my knowledge, this is the 
first church in this area of Chile. 

 

Brother Jonathon Lopez and his precious wife, Rosaura have answered the 
call and gone to this lovely little city to raise up a work. 

 
All through the quarantines, closures and restrictions, we have still seen 
people being baptized and many have received the Holy Ghost. 

 
What the enemy meant for evil, God has used it for good. If the past two years 
have taught us anything, it has been that in the face of difficulties, God STILL 
moves, answers prayer and truly, He is “a very present help in trouble.” 

 
Thank all of you, our faithful partners and family for your continued support. 
God bless you. 

Dan and Debbie Barkley, Missionaries to Chile 


